SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
9th June, 2009

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Community Representatives


Jean Appleby - Friends of Victoria Park 



Penny Applegate - Local Resident



Toni Camilleri - Pendlebury Coyotes 



John Etherson - Seniors Action Group Swinton



Roy Harding - Salford Royal Foundation Trust 



Krys Hill - Allotments Group



Louise Jackson - Clifton Over 60s and 2000 Club



Liz James - SOSCA 



Keith Oliver - Peatfield Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 



Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents’ Association 



Steve Sheridan - Valley Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 



Maureen Wilkinson - Environmental/Transport



Ward Councillors


Councillors John Ferguson and Barry Warner (Pendlebury Ward)



Councillors Derek Antrobus, Jim Dawson and Bill Hinds (Swinton 




North Ward)



Councillors Cooke, Joe O’Neill and Martin O’Neill (Swinton South Ward)

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Paul Bland - Salford Community Leisure



Kevin Brady - Area Co-ordinator



Jason Brindle - Groundwork in Salford



Denee Cassidy - Area Youth Work Manager, Youth Service



Dave Hollinhurst - Youth Service 



Tracy Jacobs - Swinton Neighbourhood Team 



Mike Johnston - Salix Homes 



Karen Smith - Neighbourhood Manager  fillin "line 1" 

 fillin "other names" 
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

Norman Shacklady and Steve Sheridan volunteered to take the Chair for the Community Committee in 2009/10.  Those Members entitled to participate voted on the issue and Norman Shacklady was elected Chair of the Community Committee for 2009/10.
Norman Shacklady - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF THE DEPUTY CHAIR FOR 2009/10

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Jim Dawson, Link Member, be elected as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for 2009/10.

3.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

It was reported that, since the last meeting Olu Ayodaele had joined the Committee as a representative of the Salford West Ethnic Minority Amalgamated Group.
4.
APPOINTMENT OF THE BUDGET SUB-GROUP FOR 2009/10

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the following be appointed to the Budget Sub-Group for 2009/10:

· Pendlebury Ward - Councillor B.J. Lea and Christine Sigurnjak

· Swinton North Ward - Councillor Dawson and Norman Shacklady

· Swinton South Ward - Councillor Cooke and Liz James 




(2) THAT meetings of the Sub-Group be held at 3.00 p.m. on the following dates:

· 28th July, 2009 

· 29th September, 2009

· 24th November, 2009 

· 26th January, 2010 

· 30th March, 2010

5.
SOSCA STEERING COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT the appointment of Members to the SOSCA Steering Committee be deferred pending clarification of the future role of the  Steering Committee.

6.
LOCAL ENVIRONMENT TASK GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT all Ward Councillors be invited to attend the Environmental Task Group along with Toni Camilleri, John Etherson and the Chair of the Community Committee.
7.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD

RESOLVED:
THAT the 2009/10 membership of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board comprise all Ward Councillors with the Chair of the Community Committee and Bob Docherty as community representative and Councillor Dawson, Link Member, as Chair.

8.
LOCAL PARTNERSHIP DELIVERY GROUP

The Committee was asked to nominate a community representative to serve on the LPDG in 2009/10.  Elected Members present at the meeting took no part in the voting on this issue.  Toni Camilleri, Steve Sheridan and Maureen Wilkinson volunteered to serve on the LPDG and, after a vote by those Members entitled to participate, Steve Sheridan was elected.


RESOLVED:
THAT Steve Sheridan represent the Swinton Community Committee on the Local Partnership Delivery Group in 2009/10.

9.
DATES OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS, 2009/10

RESOLVED:
THAT meetings of the Swinton Community Committee be held at 6.00 p.m. on the following Tuesdays:

· 11th August, 2009 

· 13th October, 2009 

· 8th December, 2009

· 9th February, 2010

· 13th April, 2010

10.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Inspector Findlow , Peter Renshaw Christine Sigurnjak, Brenda Worthington, and Sarah Withers.

11.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th April, 2009, were approved as a correct record.

12.
OPEN FORUM

Members discussed a number of  matters which were not on the agenda:

· Councillors Dawson and Hinds reminded the Committee that Barry Wilde of the SOSCA had passed away recently.  They paid tribute to the contribution which Mr. Wilde made to the community not just as a Member of this Committee but also as a JP and in the Unemployment Centre in Eccles.  Members recorded their gratitude for Mr. Wilde’s courteous and meticulous service to the Community Committee.

· The Neighbourhood Manager agreed to look into whether the post sorting office located off the East Lancashire Road could be better signposted.

· Mr. Harding reported that the Salford Royal Hospital Trust had won the Local Employer Partnership Award and reminded Members that there was a regular Jobs Forum at the hospital on Eccles New Road.

· The Neighbourhood Manager reported that ,although Inspector Findlow was unable to attend ,he had asked that the Committee be made aware of the success of a recent operation at which off-road motorcycles were confiscated.
· The Chair expressed concern about the damage caused by the increasing problem of vehicles driving and parking on pavements and referred to an incident where a police vehicle had driven on the pavement.

· Mr. Camilleri asked whether action could be taken to deal with a skip located on Dudley Road which attracted local children and so caused a nuisance.

13.
DEVELOPMENT OF A NATURAL PLAY AREA

Liz James reminded Members of the origins and role of the SOSCA and reported that the Children’s Services Directorate of Salford City Council had made available a grant of £48,000 towards the cost of developing a natural play area on Swinton fields and the area bounded by Campbell Road and the East Lancashire Road. 


A sketch design of the play area was displayed and Members noted how it would allow the provision of tables and chairs as well as the retention of wildflower areas.


Liz James thanked the Council for their support and Groundwork in Salford for their practical assistance and reported that the SOSCA were seeking funding from the National Lottery.  Mr. Brindle confirmed that any extra funding would be used to expand the area until it covered two thirds of the whole site.  An issue which required resolution was whether the budget would cover the cost of maintaining the site once it was established.  Councillor Joe O’Neill felt that the scheme was visionary and hoped that it could be expanded to include also the Black Harry site so as to establish a green space which would run from Swinton to Eccles.

14.
COMMISSIONING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AUDIT

Jason Brindle reminded Members that, at their meeting on 10th February, 2009, it had been agreed that the Neighbourhood Manager and Area Co-ordinator should liaise with Groundwork in Salford to establish the cost of them undertaking an Environmental Audit in the Swinton area.  He reported that, at present, discussions were underway with key partners within the Environmental Services and other Council Directorates.  It was hoped that the Audit would be comprehensive covering also areas of land identified by the community and lead to the establishment of a database which was flexible and capable of regular updates so as to ensure its continuing relevance.  The cost of the project would be dependent upon the land to be covered and the level of information currently available.  Mr. Brindle confirmed that the process would ensure that existing information (for example the survey undertaken when land was transferred from Salford City Council to the New Prospect Housing  Board) would be complimented rather than duplicated.  A distinction would be made between types of land to indicate contamination levels and cost of resolving such problems.

The likely timescale for the Audit was six months and securing contributions from community representatives would be an essential part of the process.  It would be co-ordinated by the Environmental Task Group.


The Area Co-ordinator agreed to liaise with appropriate officers to ascertain the situation regarding reports that householders in Clifton who had been advised that public land absorbed into their properties in the past was to be taken back.

15.
SUMMER ACTIVITIES

Denee Cassidy and Paul Bland made a presentation explaining the concept of “commissioning” as being a cyclical process of assessing needs and determining  available resources and planning, securing and managing services so as to ensure that such needs were met.  The process involved identifying needs, the current level of provision so as to specify how any gaps in service might be filled by way of commission services.  The process was subject to review to ensure satisfaction.


It was proposed that Salford Community Leisure (SCL) be commissioned to provide a series of positive activities in areas which were considered to be potential hot spots.  These comprised specific sites in Clifton, the Poets Estate and the Valley Estate.


The programme  was  aimed at young people aged 11 to 19 years old who would benefit from:

· High profile team building sporting activities.
· The Youth Service offering advice on college, employment, sexual and health  issues such as smoking cessation and healthier eating.


The activities offered the opportunity for benefits beyond the five week period of the programme.  As a result of participating it was anticipated that the young people would develop an interest in ongoing healthy activities and learn how to work in groups and build relationships.  They would quality for the Duke of Edinburgh Access Award and, hopefully, proceed to the full award or get involved in the SCL volunteers programme or consider undertaking an apprenticeship.


Mr. Sheridan confirmed that a programme on the Valley Estate to encourage healthy eating had been both popular and enjoyable.


In response to questions officers explained that advice was sought from the local community groups on the young people who might most benefit from the scheme which was also promoted in the Swinton newsletter.  They confirmed that efforts would be made to avoid duplicating the activities of established groups such as the Pendlebury Coyotes who also worked with the target audience.  The activities were not limited to sport but included also music.

Members referred to the needs of groups not included in the target audience and the Area Co-ordinator reported that the Council was in discussions with H.M. Government on how the Future Jobs Fund could be used to mitigate the effects of the current financial situation in Salford.  A decision was expected in the autumn.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT an allocation of £2,600 be made from the devolved budget to cover the cost of Salford Community Leisure providing a five week programme of activities in potential hot spots during summer, 2009.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager arrange for “Wasted” , a film made by youngsters aged 12 to 16 from Clifton about the dangers of underage binge drinking, to be shown at a future of the Community Committee.

16.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Community Development Worker submitted (a) a schedule containing the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 26th May, 2009, and (b) the financial position statement as at 19th May, 2009.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 26th May, 2009, be dealt with as set out in the appendix to these minutes.
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(2) THAT, in accordance with (1) above, an allocation of £2,479.11 be made from the devolved budget for 2010/11 to the Swinton Families and Swinton Youth Partnership towards the running cost of their mini bus.




(3) THAT the financial position statement as at 19th May, 2009, be noted.

17.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 6.00 p.m. on 11th August, 2009.  
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE HELD ON 9TH JUNE , 2009

DECISIONS BASED UPON RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE SWINTON BUDGET GROUP HELD ON 26th MAY 2009




		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Monton Amateurs AFC – Deferred see additional info from Eccles site visit attached to application

		£485.86

		Electrical Works




		Approved £485.86

		Devolved £242.93

CH&WB £242.93

		



		2. Eccles RFC

		£90.60

		Touch Rugby Competition




		Approved £90.60

		SPAA

		



		3. Salford Explorer Scout Unit

		£150.00

		Equipment




		Approved £150.00

		SPAA

		



		4. City Of Salford Sea Cadets

		£324.00

		Minibus Hire & Petrol




		Refused

		

		Recommend group use Swinton Minibus



		5. Eccles & District Scout Association

		£457.50

		Activities




		Refused

		

		Trips will not be funded



		6. 1st Pendlebury Brownies

		£826.50

		Room Hire



		Approved £500.00

		Devolved

		Community Committee will only fund a contribution to school hire of £500



		7. Swinton Open Space CA

		£787.73

		Fun Day Costs



		Approved £787.73

		Devolved £500.00

CH&WB £287.73

		





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		8. 1st Pendlebury Guides

		£1102.00

		Room Hire




		Approved £500.00

		Devolved

		Community Committee will only fund a contribution to  school hire of £500



		9. Friends Of Victoria Park

		£1500.00

		Band Concerts




		Approved £1500.00

		Devolved

		



		10. Salford Youth Service

		£1500.00

		Go Kart Project




		Approved £1220.00

		Devolved

		Will fund staff costs and Bumpy Outing – suggest Swinton Minibus for transport



		11. Swinton Open Space CA

		£1571.33

		Running Costs & Newsletters




		Approved £600

		Devolved

		Recommend that Salford Life be used to promote the group



		12. Swinton Families & Swinton Youth Partnership

		£2361.06

		2 Year Running Costs for Minibus

		Approved £2361.06 

		Devolved

		ALSO COMMITTED £2479.11 2010/11



		13. Child Action North West

		£3600.00

		Cyclone Dirt Bike Project




		Approved £3600.00

		Devolved £1800

CH&WB £1800

		



		14.  Swinton Neighbourhood Team

		£6000.00

		Summer Playscheme

		Approved £6000.00

		Devolved 

		



		15. Swinton Neighbourhood Team

		£2484.00

		Summer Activity Leaflet



		Approved £2484.00

		Devolved

		



		16. Salford Rangers 

		£2800.00

		Friendship Day



		Approved £2800.00

		Devolved

		





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION


